

"Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change � across the globe, in our communities, and in ourselves. A President Mark Daniel Maloney

Home of the 2018-2019 Governor's Bell for Medium-Size Clubs and the Rotary International Presidential Citation with Distinction

July 25, 2019

Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

President Julie Todd is away with her grandchildren for the next two weeks. So, Community Service Director Christine Smith rang the bell at 7:00 a.m. After a time for fellowship and breakfast, she called the meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) to order at 7:10 a.m.

Bill Collier led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions, Announcements and Presentations

Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch welcomed our guests:

Leslie Fitzsimmons, Guest Speaker, UNLV Rebel Media Group Ben Morse, Guest Speaker, UNLV Rebel Media Group Francisco Garcia, Guest Speaker, UNLV Rebel Media Group Lauren Robydek and her new baby Lucy, past member of RCGV, came for a guick visit after the meeting

Announcements

Director Christine Smith shared information about things happening with the Club and the organizations we support:

- July 27 Ice Cream Social benefitting the Silver Statesmen Barbershop Chorus (performed at the Field of Honor). Info @ silverstatesmen.com
- Project 150 Back-to-School Collection until August 1st
- First Friday Social August 2, 5:30 p.m., place TBA contact: Darcy Dougherty
- District Governor Luanne Arredondo will make her visit to RCGV on August 29
- Open World 2019 is looking for a person for the organizing committee, housing for participants and drivers for their upcoming Open World program October 11 • 19, 2019. If interested, contact: Christine Smith
- · Make-up trainings in August for Youth Safety: Las Vegas West Club, Tuesday, August 13, Noon Meeting and Las Vegas Summerlin Club, Tuesday, August 20, 7:15 a.m. Meeting
- Dave Jochman also had some event announcements and will be sending out emails concerning those events.

Important



Mark Your Calendars! Watch for further details in the newsletter or on DACdb.

August 2: First Friday Social, Blume Restaurant 5:30 PM, order off the menu, private room at 3145 St Rose Pkwy Ste 120 in Henderson

Bonkers Comedy Club Show to follow dinner, show starts at 8 pm....20 free tickets available. Contact Darcy!

August 15: Dave Burlin will speak to the club about his work in business development for Veterans

August 29: District Governor Luanna Arrendo will visit and talk about her exciting year as the new DG.



Club Leaders



Julie Todd President



President-Elect Larry E.



Janet Pancoast President



Lora Evans Secretary



Flashberg Treasurer Darcy A.



<u>Debbie</u> Mitsch . Club Director Membership



Mark Roy Club Director



Smith Club Director Community Service Chair



Shyloh <u>Wehner</u> Club Director



Assistant Governor

Birthdays

Trivia, Fines, Bucks and Dollars

PP Mike Peterson, Trivia Master extraordinaire shared that there were too many fun days to choose from, so he chose trivia from **This Day in History.** Dave Jochman won immunity for his answer that Bob Dylan was booed on this day for playing electric guitar. A line of latecomers and pin dodgers was formed and they spun the wheel and were fined.

George Baggot was missed, as he is still recovering from surgery.

Greg Bruce had a dammit dollar for a broken air conditioner. His improv show from last week was out of this world though, so he had a happy buck for it.

Delinda Crampton shared some good new and a happy buck welcoming Heidi's husband Ron onto her team. she had a dammit dollar for her son being away at sleepaway camp becuase she missed him terribly. She also auctioned off an Up With People 50th Anniversary music CD, and raised \$60 for the club. Jackie Carroll was the purchaser.

Darcy Dougherty had happy bucks for being with everyone, and enjoying the hot Vegas summer. She also reminded everyone to turn in their ballots for the Friday Social Night naming contest.

Larry Flashberg is going to Kazakhstan! While there he will be going to a Rotary meeting.

Dave Jochman is vertical, still in the game. He told a wonderful story about his car battery dying. Bill Collier was over and they found on YouTube where Bill's Cadillac hood switch was so they could jumpstart his truck.

Art Macarios had a happy dollar for George being home and doing well after surgery. Art was also celebrating his 54th anniversary today. Happy Anniversary!

Debbie Mitsch was back from her trip, and had fun celebrating her mother's birthday at Pismo Beach with the family.

Jim Paxton heard commentary about UNLV football prospects and updated us on some of the players we should be watching.

Mark Roy is back from his 2nd road trip. 9924 miles driven, and had happy bucks for a fabulous trip.

Valerie Salerno had a dammit dollar for being late. Happy Bucks for Bill Collier being honest and Mike Petersen being fined. She also spent time with Gerry Holinski, who has made great progress

Christine Smith bought a new Alfa Romeo. Her name is Raquelle the Romeo.

Shyloh Stobie had happy bucks for Heidi Woodruff for arranging the Project 150 project.

Heidi Woodruff had a happy dollar for everyone donating to the Project 150 drive. And she had one for her husband moving into real estate and being on Delinda's team.

Program



Board Secretary and PR Chair Lora Evans led a discussion with Leslie Fitsimmons, Ben Morse and Francisco Gracia from **UNLV Rebel Media Group** on their strategy for the Field of Honor.

Lora showed the crowd some of the ads and videos created by her and the team of students at UNLV for the event. Leslie then discussed the students, their work, the new campaigns that were tried for the first time, and gave the group some statistics of success. Leslie also told the story of one of the students being given a job because of the work she did, and presented as a final project, on the Field of Honor.

It was great to hear that our work with the students at UNLV led to an amazing job opportunity for one of our team members! Ben Morse, faculty member, talked about his work as coordinator/liaison between the club and the students. And Francisco Garcia gave us a peak into how creates all of our fabulous videos. It will be exciting to see what the UNLV Rebel Media Group comes up with for Field of Honor 2020!

Adjournment

Mike Petersen won \$8 in the raffle. The pot was a complete mystery. Mike then led the group in the recitation of the Four-Way Test of the Things We Think, Say or Do.

Director Christine Smith adjourned the meeting at 8:08 a.m.

David H. Lee July 7th David Jochman July 9th Larry E. Skaggs July 12th

Years of Service

George Edward Baggott 07-17-2003 16 Years Gerry Holinski 07-21-2013 6 Years Brad Marx 07-30-2015 4 Years

James Allanson Sr. 07-06-2017 2 Years

Jan Tucker 07-10-2018 1 Year Shyloh Wehner 07-12-2018 1 Year

Linda Lee Lundgren 07-12-2018 1 Year

Club Meeting

Green Valley Meets at The Wildhorse Golf Club 2100 West Warm Springs Road Henderson, NV 89014 Time: Thursday at 07:00 AM

District 5300 News



Meet our New District Governor, Luanne Arredondo"Luanne s greatest inspiration comes from the work and efforts of fellow Rotarians and their families. She believes that our successes toward eradicating polio, creating peace in the world, eliminating inequities, and developing a better world for our youth begin with the sincere goodness in our hearts and simple random acts of kindness. Luanne looks forward to proudly and humbly serving as your District Governor in 2019-2020."

Before her visit at the end of the month, take the time to learn more about our new DG by reading her full bio here.

Rotary International News



ShelterBox has again been nominated for the Nobel Peace Prize in recognition of our humanitarian efforts in areas of extreme conflict around the world. The 2018 and 2019 nominations are a great acknowledgment that your donations provide much more than material aid they provide the foundation for recovery and the stability needed for peace, one family at a time.

We are truly honored and will keep you updated with any further news. The winner will be announced in October 2019.

Written and Edited by Julie Todd (julie.todd@ymail.com) and Lora Evans (lora.eevans@gmail.com)